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Our 2014 NPDES permit expired on May 1st, 2019, and we have continued to operate under it while the 
MPCA worked on our new permit. On April 1st, 2022, we received our New Limits Notification letter 
which lists new effluent limits that our facility will have to meet. Among the new limits the following 
maybe of concern to your facility. 
 
 Total chloride    261 mg/L Calendar Month Average 
      302 mg/L Daily Maximum 
 
 Sulfate     769 mg/L Calendar Month Average 
      991 mg/L Daily Maximum 
 

Total Dissolved Solids (TDS)  3,771 mg/L Calendar Month Average 
      4,338 mg/L Daily Maximum  
 
We are in discussions with MPCA regarding the timing of when these new limits will take effect.  Once 
these new limits take effect, we will no longer be able to receive industrial wastewater that would drive 
us into non-compliance. 
 
We are going to begin weekly testing of all our Significant Industrial Users (SIUs) to determine their 
contributions. Once we have collected sufficient data, we will be setting up meetings to discuss 
modifications to SIU agreements to meet compliance.  As part of this process, each SIU will need to work 
within their facility to determine how to best meet these new limits.  
 
If you have any questions, feel free to contact me at 507-537-6776. 
 
Thank you for your cooperation 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Scott Truedson 
Facility Superintendent 


